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Giles Junior School News 

Welcome Back! 

I can’t believe we have completed our first full week already.  I have been overwhelmed by how 

positive the past week and a bit have been.  The children have settled very well in their new  

classrooms and the teachers have been glowing with praise about their excellent attitude to 

learning. 

I think that the saying “you don’t know what you’ve got until it’s gone” really sums up the past 

two years in terms of school life.  Certainly, the experience of having the whole school together 

singing is one of my highlights so far.  I am also enjoying wearing lipstick again after some  

intense mask wearing over the pas few months! 

While we adjust to being back at school with less restrictions, we do have to be mindful of the 

new rules surrounding isolation and what that means for us as a school and you as families 

wanting to make sure your child/ren have a full year at school. 

Contained at the end of this leaflet are some clarifications which I hope will be useful to make it 

clear the different paths we may have to take, depending on a range of scenarios we may find  

ourselves in. 

Next week we are full steam ahead with important face to face communication with parents in the 

form of our open mornings.  Information is below in regards to the purpose of these and how they 

are facilitated, a letter has also gone out today about it. 

After School Clubs are another aspect of school life which everyone has missed.  We are so  

grateful that we have widened our offer of extra curricular activities due to staff who are willing to 

offer their time to lead them, as well as external providers offering new and exciting opportunities.  

If your child is on the waiting list you can be reassured that they will have priority next term 

should they still wish to attend. The waiting lists are now closed for this term. 

Miss Whitby 

Open Mornings 

We will be running an Open Morning for each year group next week. This is an opportunity to 

meet your child’s Teacher and Teaching Assistant, to see the environment that your child is 

working within and for the Teacher to introduce you to areas of the curriculum, what we do and 

why, and allow you an opportunity to ask any questions which might help us work together this 

year.  

Tuesday 14th September Year 4, Wednesday 15th September Year 3, Thursday 16th  

September Year 5 and Friday 17th September Year 6. 

Please drop your child off as usual and make your way into the school through doorway in the 

middle of the playground where your class TA will greet you and sign you in. We are sorry that we 

can’t accommodate more than one adult per child due to the fire regulations of the number of 

people in one class.  Please fill in this survey to indicate if you are coming. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScMPWxXAxRtAFRUS_ejftjqjs7PrYT1TY0HddGDEeB7KW4TqA/viewform?usp=sf_link


 
Dates for Diary (Updated) 

 

 

Congratulations 

Wedding bells were ringing in August 

when Miss Keable (after a few  

postponements) managed to have her 

wedding and celebrate her marriage with 

family and friends.  We are adjusting to 

her new name Mrs Oram and are all so 

happy she has overcome 

many obstacles to have 

the wedding of her 

dreams.  We wish her 

family a happy and  

content future. 

  

Date Event Time 

Mon 13th September  Rock Steady Club starts Within the school day - pm 

Multisports Club Starts 3.00-4.00pm  
(Collection point for parents - double 
doors on playground leading to hall) 

Technology Club for Years 5&6 Starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - year 4 
Zambia classroom) 

Stevenage FC for Years 3&4 Starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - Astro) 

Tuesday 14th September  Year 4 Curriculum Meeting for parents 9.00 -10.00am 

Technology Club for Years 3&4 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - year 4 
Zambia classroom) 

Netball Club Starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - double 
doors on playground leading to hall) 

Wednesday 15th September  Year 3 Curriculum Meeting for parents 9.00-10.00am 

Year 6 Swimming session 10.00-10.30am  
(Coach collection at 9.30am) 

Rugby Club Starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - Scotland 
classroom located on the playground) 

Cheerleading Club Starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - double 
doors on playground leading to hall) 

Thursday 16th September  Year 5 Curriculum Meeting for parents 9.00-10.00am 

Basketball Club Starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - double 
doors on playground leading to hall) 

Year 6 Curriculum Meeting for parents 9.00-10.00am Friday 17th September  

Stevenage FC for Years 5&6 starts 3.00-4.00pm 
(Collection point for parents - Astro) 

Change of Details 

Please remember to 

inform us of any 

change of personal 

details ASAP.  

Please complete a 

change of details 

form which can be 

found in the front  

reception and pop it 

in the post box. 

Thank you. 

 



 

 

 
 

COVID UPDATE 

Now that the term has started, I thought it would be useful to share with you all the protocol 
when a child gets a positive PCR result.  The systems are very different from before, and the  
guidance has moved from extreme caution to the other end of the spectrum over the summer!  
 

If the school is notified of a case, we will expect the child to return to school 10 days after the  
positive test result.  There is distance learning available on the school website.   This can be found 
at https://gilesjm.herts.sch.uk/curriculum/distance-learning-1/.  Each year group has linked 
relevant learning for the half term to videos and activities which your child can do at any time 
should they self-isolate at any point during this year.  They will be able to post this on Seesaw.  
For those parents who have not yet used Seesaw, details will follow to allow you to upload work 
which can be viewed by their class teacher.  (We will also be using this platform in school to share 
work with parents at home to make sure you can see your child’s progress across the year).  This 
is the case as long as they are not actually really poorly.  If they don't feel well enough, they would 
not be expected to do anything other than get better. 
 

The school will send out a year group notification which will state there is a positive case as we 
feel it is important that parents have this information shared.  It is only when there is a  

significant cluster of cases - 5 or more - that we are expected to notify Public Health and risk  
assess whether the class should stay open.  The school also operates within strict expectations of 
confidentiality and will not share information about individuals with other families. Should  
parents choose to share this with each other, this is entirely up to them. 
 

If a member of your immediate family is designated Critically Extremely Vulnerable, it might be 
useful if you let us know.  As the expectation is that all the adult community are double  
vaccinated and therefore relatively well protected, we would only need to be made aware if  
someone has a significant underlying health problem.  We could then give you the heads up if we 
learnt of a positive case in your child's class.   
 

As we now have had a confirmed positive case within the school, please be very cautious and if 

your child feels a bit unwell with mild symptoms that could potentially be COVID, then it would 

be sensible to keep them off school and consider next steps.  I am aware of other schools already 

dealing with significant staff shortages and would also ask you to consider sensible social  

distancing on the playground and any other measures you think might help to stop the spread of 

infection.   

We have updated our risk assessment for the day to day running of the school where we have 

been able to relax some systems to allow us to teach the curriculum more effectively.  We have the 

addition of an outbreak management plan which would come into place should we have an  

outbreak in school (defined by 5 pupils/staff who have been in close contact testing positive with-

in 10 days of each other) where we would be required to tighten restrictions to help reduce the 

spread of the virus. 

The most important thing that families can do to help us are: 

 Keep children at home if they display symptoms of COVID (temperature, cough or loss of 

taste/smell) and get a PCR 

 Please remember that Lateral Flow Tests are not advised for anyone with symptoms or to be 

used with children who are at Primary School  

 Notify the school as soon as possible with any confirmed PCR results (negative or positive) 

(COVID@gilesjm.herts.sch.uk) providing the information: Name, Class, date of onset of first 

symptoms OR date of positive PCR test (if no symptoms) 

 If your child has symptoms in school collect them as soon as possible and arrange a PCR 

test 

https://gilesjm.herts.sch.uk/curriculum/distance-learning-1/


Uniform Reminder 

 

Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Diabetes UK 
Mr Flood (one of our Year 5 TA’s) has just completed a 44 mile swim 
to raise money for Diabetes UK. He started the first of his swims on 
the 4th August and completed the full distance over 4 weeks. 
 
He is on target for reaching a lifetime fund raising sum of £96,500. 
Please click on link below to read Mr Flood’s story and please  
donate, if you can! Thank you. 
https://swim22.diabetes.org.uk/fundraising/keith429 

Building Works 

Mr Brown was busy over the summer break overseeing routine visits and some building works to 

improve our school.  Two projects were putting a window into the room we call Barbados, which is 

in the hall, and the other was to replace the fencing around the table tennis table.  Current works 

are steaming ahead to create two additional offices in After School 

Club to house our ever expanding team. We are really looking  

forward to having parents come into the school who may never have 

had the opportunity to 

see inside due to the  

previous restrictions.  

  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fswim22.diabetes.org.uk%2Ffundraising%2Fkeith429%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1CG8M1khKGsAGdwqnj0dcEO0lYnMriV4yk1z5VIrliESC_FJufdqMlmaw&h=AT1Ulne96SFCI0n5DrzDxX55jW0HPIG10PEbqE-GmaekyztldodjYN6xyZYB4T-TdplIg-jsjXRZbQARzZZ4yZV6QUS

